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When I was preparing to write this column, I had envisioned that I was going to simply discuss the 
advantages of “Shopping Locally”.  That is to say – how spending your money in your own  
community or city can help improve your neighborhood or community.  I view the concept of 
“Shop Locally” as directing additional tax dollar towards essential local services without having to 
vote for a tax increase. 
 
The benefit of shopping locally primarily comes from increased sales tax dollars and the capture of 
a portion of those revenues by our local cities or county. Those funds can then be re-invested into 
police, fire, parks, animal control – you name it (again – without having to raise our taxes). The 
benefit of shopping locally also includes the likelihood of creating and maintaining new jobs at the 
neighborhood businesses we shop it.  It’s a win - win for our communities. 
 
Unfortunately, I find that sometimes our own local government(s) can’t or don’t shop locally.  I was 
very disappointed to learn that our own County of Riverside has contracted for many years to a New 
York firm to provide appreciation plaques to long-term county employees.  I would bet that we have 
a number of local trophy shops that would love to have a chance to provide that service.  I know our 
office has purchased similar recognitions from local family owned businesses in Lake Elsinore over 
the years, so they certainly exist!   
 
On the other hand, what do we do when very few Riverside County businesses will even bid to  
provide certain contract services to local governments?  This past October, our own County  
Transportation Commission put out a call (via a website named “Planet Bids”) for service proposals 
to help maintain and clean-up properties owned by the Transportation Commission.  The work  
included weed abatement , trash clean-up, fencing repair, graffiti abatement, etc.  Only four (4) 
businesses responded and only one (1) was from Riverside County. 
 
This begs the question – why so few?  Is the process too cumbersome?  Are the regulations or  
requirements too rigid or complicated?  Are the advertisements failing to reach our local business 
owners? Perhaps it’s all of the above!    
 
It seems clear that as individuals we have the power to control when and where we spend our  
personal funds. We can choose to re-invest by shopping locally.  As for our government spending, it 
needs to be spent wisely, efficiently, transparently, and whenever possible – spent supporting our 
local, competitively priced businesses that will in turn reinvest back into our local communities.  
Riverside County and our local cities need to be job- and small business-friendly. Our office will 
continue looking for ways to improve our county government and our contracting processes.  Feel 
free to send us your suggestions or recent experiences as well. 
 
Respectfully, Kevin Jeffries 

Follow Us Online! 
 

www.facebook.com/
SupervisorJeffries 

 
Twitter: @SupJeffries 
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Each month, the Jeffries Journal will highlight one of the Supervisor’s nearly 100 appointees on Boards 
and Commissions in the county, to provide an insight into the kind of service opportunities that exist, and 
the people who have chosen to serve. 
  

Riverside	County	Fair	Board	
Stan	Smith,	Director	

	
What	does	your	Council	do?	
Actually	we	are	referred	to	as	the	"Fair	Advisory	Board",	and	the	members	
are	"Directors",	with	a	Chairman	and	Vice	Chairman.		We	meet	regularly		
throughout	the	year	to	discuss	the	Fair	and	what	changes	or	improvement	
we	can	do	to	make	the	Fair	more	successful	that	the	last.	
		
We	play	an	active	part	in	the	Fair,	meeting	and	greeting	the	public	as	well	
as	the	Vendors.		A	major	part	of	our	participation	is	support	of	the	FFA	and	
4H	students.		Towards	the	end	of	the	Fair	we	interview	the	students	that	
have	applied	for	scholarships.		We	present	funds	to	these	students	at	a	
special	ceremony	on	the	Pageant	stage.	Our	Board	raised	over	$21,000.00	
this	year	in	scholarship		funds.		On	the	last	Saturday	of	the	Fair,	we	prepare	a	pancake	breakfast	for	the	stu-
dents	and	the	buyers	of	their	animals	at	the	auction	that	is	held	that	day.		At	the	end	of	the	Fair	we	hand	out	
awards	to	the	students	for	their	animal	and	landscape	projects.	
		
We	also	hold	a	dinner	to	honor	the	Vendors	who	are	participating	at	the	Fair.		Every	day	we	hand	deliver	to	
the	Vendors	a	newsletter	about	the	previous	days	activities.		During	the	ϐirst	few	days	of	the	Fair,	we	judge	
the	Vendors	on	their	displays,	etc.,	and	then	present	them	with	awards.	
			
	Every	night	of	the	Fair,	we	greet	the	public	on	stage	prior	to	the	Nightly	Musical	Pageant.				
		
What	interested	you	in	serving	on	the	Board?	
I	was	asked	by	Kevin	to	serve	on	the	Board.		My	oldest	son,	while	at	Elsinore	High	School	was	in	the	FFA		
program	and	participated	at	the	Fair.	So,	I	had	some	knowledge	of	the	Fair.		Both	sides	of	my	family		
were	farmers	and	while	I	was	younger	I	worked	with	my	father	in	the	Citrus	industry,	so	I	have	an	interest	
in	farming.		In	that	the	Fair	honors	farming,	I	thought	that	it	might	be	an	interesting	experience,	and	it	has	
been.	
		

Call for Lakeland Village Community Council Members 
 

The Office of Supervisor Kevin Jeffries is excited to start up newest advisory council in Lakeland Village. The Council will consist of five 
members who will lead the community meetings in the discussion about immediate and long-term infrastructure, public safety and  
public health needs. The community council will provide  residents with a forum where they can advise the supervisor of concerns and  
opinions about the Lakeland Village community. 
 
In order to be eligible for an appointment, a prospect must be at least 18 years old, a registered voter and a resident of the locality. An 
appointee must be available to serve a four-year term, without compensation. 
 
More information is available through Jeffries' office: (951) 955-1010. 
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Supervisor Success Stories 

Each	month	this	column	will	highlight	recent		
successes	in	Supervisor	Jeffries’	Ofϔice,	whether	it		
is	assistance	for	a	single	citizen	dealing	with	the	
county	bureaucracy,	a	change	in	county	policy	to	
improve	our	community,	or	a	promise	kept	by	the	

Supervisor.		

Residents	Grateful	for	New	Signs…	
Recently	one	of	the	residents	from	Mead	St	&	Verta	St.	(Mead	Valley)	wrote	in	to	
thank	Supervisor	Jeffries	ofϐice,	and	staff	for	replacing	the	street	signs	on	the		
corner	that	have	been	missing	for	several	years.	The	thank	you	also	included	a	
recognition	to	TLMA,	Mr.	Juan	Perez	and	staff	for	cleaning	up	the	loose	gravel	and	
trimming	the	trees	overhanging	these	roads.	“Our	neighborhood	is	safer	and	we	
are	impressed	that	we	only	need	mention	these	problem	and	your	ofϐice	took	care	
of	it	in	such	a	timely	manner.	Outstanding	job,	we	are	grateful	and	thankful.”	
	
Mining	Noise	Reduced!	
The	Supervisor’s	ofϐice	was	contacted	by	a	resident	of	Sycamore	Creek	through	the	
website.		The	homeowner	was	concerned	about	noise	and	dust	from	the	near	min-
ing	operations	and	why	the	County	would	permit	such	operations	adjacent	to	
homes.	
	
After	brieϐing	the	Homeowner	on	the	history	of	the	Valley,	the	land	use	decisions	that	brought	the	homes	next	to	the	
existing	mines,	and	the	thorough	environmental	review	process	that	took	place	before	any	homes	were	built,	his	con-
cerns	about	noise	and	dust	remained.		Our	ofϐice	contacted	the	Mining	Operator,	Eric	Werner,	who	reached	out	to	the	
resident	and	met	with	him	for	nearly	two	hours.		This	meeting	led	the	operator	to	discover	that	some	of	his	loaders	
had	not	been	outϐitted	with	strobe	light	back	up	alarms	and	were	instead	using	back	up	horns	which	echoed	through	
the	valley.		Within	a	week	the	requisite	parts	had	been	ordered	and	the	strobe	lights	installed.	
	
Additional	noise	was	coming	from	two	of	the	operations’	re-feed	hoppers	which	use	vibration	to	separate	material	
sizes.		The	Werner	Corporation	ordered	and	installed	four	new	pneumatic	vibrators	at	signiϐicant	expense,	which	re-
duced	the	noise	output	at	this	location.		
	
The	Homeowner	has	been	extremely	pleased	with	the	response	and	overall	noise	reduction,	and	promised	to	reach	
out	to	his	homeowner’s	association	and	share	his	experience	and	express	his	appreciation	for	the	care	and	concern	
afforded	him	by	his	neighbor.	
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First District Profile 
 

Kevin Jeffries was elected in November 2012 to 
represent the residents of the 1st Supervisorial  

District on the Riverside County Board of  
Supervisors.  This district covers the cities of  
Riverside, Lake Elsinore, Canyon Lake, and  
Wildomar, and unincorporated communities  

including Woodcrest, Lake Mathews,  
Mead Valley, Temescal Valley, Good Hope,  
Lakeland Village, El Cariso, Meadowbrook,  

La Cresta, Tenaja, and DeLuz 

Non Profit Spotlight 

Janet Goeske Foundation 
Janet Goeske Foundation is committed to improving the quality of life for those 50 and 
older in the community they serve while maintaining the highest level of advocacy and 
providing health and wellness programs. 
 
Janet Goeske Foundation, established in 1984, is a non-profit corporation responsible for operating and managing the Janet 
Goeske Senior Center (The Center) which offers a myriad of activities, programs, classes, and services to the 50 and better 
population.  The Center is committed to improving quality of life, promoting whole-person health and wellness, and encour-
aging seniors to stay socially engaged. 
 
The Center currently offers over 150 regular weekly activities, including:  30 art classes, 50 exercise classes, 50 social groups/
clubs, 20 on-site senior services, and 10 support groups.  The Center also features various special events and Independence 
Day BBQ & Concert, Black History Program, Veteran’s Day Celebration, Volunteer Appreciation Party, Cinco de Mayo 
Celebration, Senior Scam Stoppers Seminars, How to Coupon classes, Prepare SoCal disaster preparedness training, and an 
annual Senior Conference.  The Center currently hosts over 200,000 patron visits per year.   
 
The Janet Goeske Center is located at 5257 Sierra Street, Riverside. 
See them online at www.janetgoeskecenter.com  
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